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For the attention of the Members of the 
Drafting Group on State of the Environment and Trends
under the CIS-WFD Working Group D Reporting

Subject: 
Invitation to the 6th meeting of the Drafting Group on State of the Environment 
and Trends (SOE-DG) – 12 June 2007
Dear Colleagues,

We are pleased to invite you to the sixth meeting of the Drafting Group on State of the Environment and Trends (SOE-DG) on 12 June 2007 from 9:30 to 17:00, which will take place at: 

European Environment Agency

Conference Room 

Kongens Nytorv 6

1050-Copenhagen, Denmark

The main objectives of the meeting will be:

1) to discuss the site selection for the SOE-stations. As the Art. 8 Information, i.e. the list of monitoring stations, has been reported under the WFD by March 2007, we can now define the SOE stations as a subset of these;

2) to discuss the technical implementation of the data flow under WISE and the organisation of the test data exchange;

3) finally we would like to discuss improved proposals for the data on water quantity, emissions, still outstanding biological elements and collect some ideas on the hydromorphological aspects. 

With the establishment of the Art. 8 data flow and the launch of WISE we now have the right basis to proceed further with the implementation of the data exchange.

At our meeting last November, we agreed to forward the reporting sheets (1, 2, 8, 9 and 14, 15, 16) for discussion at the meetings of the Working Group D-Reporting (2-3 May), the Steering Coordination Group (15-16 May) and the Water Directors meeting, 18-19 June. A revised document containing these sheets has been prepared. All comments received before, at and after the meeting in November have been included. After the meeting and before the last deadline in January we only got a few comments (from Italy, WMO and Sweden). The comments related to the set of sheets mentioned above concerned clarification of text. 

We did not include sheets 3 and 4 (water quantity and emissions) and the biological sheets 5, 6, 7 into the set for the WG D-Reporting meeting. Revised versions of reporting sheets 3 and 4 will be distributed before the June SoE drafting group meeting. The biological sheets 5, 6, 7 will also be improved and updated taking into account the results from the recent Ecostat meeting in April.

A draft agenda for the meeting is attached. The meeting documents will be available on the WFD CIRCA, (http://forum.europa.eu.int/Members/irc/env/wfd/library?l=/working_groups/new_wg_reporting/state_environment&vm=detailed&sb=Title).
If you have any questions regarding the preparation of this meeting, please do not hesitate to contact Beate Werner (Tel. +45 3336 7155, e-mail: beate.werner@eea.europa.eu ) or Peter Kristensen (Tel. +45 3336 7225; e-mail: peter.kristensen@eea.europa.eu) and for organisational matters Sys Nymand (Tel. +45 3336 7246, e-mail: sys.nymand@eea.europa.eu).
Unfortunately, EEA cannot reimburse any travel expenses for the meeting. For your convenience we attach a hotel list.

Looking forward to seeing you in Copenhagen.
Jeff Huntington

Head of Programme
Environmental Assessment


